Pad McCracken, Deputy Research Director
Montana Legislative Services Division
School Funding Interim Commission
Education Interim Committee
406-444-3595
pad.mccracken@legmt.gov

From: Smetana, DJ <<u>DJ.Smetana@legmt.gov</u>>
Sent: Wednesday, June 25, 2025 8:29 AM

To: McCracken, Pad < <u>Pad.Mccracken@legmt.gov</u>> **Subject:** Requested Public Comment for SFIC meetings

Good morning Pad.

These are all the comments I found for the meetings on June 4 and June 23.

The layout is Sender name, subject, comment, and a document, if one was included.

Let me know if you would like any other information.

Dr. Rob Watson

Priorities for School Administrators of Montana

When considering changes to the formula, SAM would prioritize the following: First, increased funding is needed to recruit and retain qualified teachers and staff, ensuring every student has access to a high-quality education. Second, SAM advocates for a more equitable and adequate school funding formula that reduces reliance on local property taxes and guarantees fair resource distribution across all districts. Third, SAM supports dedicated funding for early childhood education programs, particularly early literacy initiatives, to build a strong foundation for lifelong learning. Fourth, SAM firmly opposes the use of public funds for non-public and homeschool education, emphasizing that only accredited schools should receive taxpayer dollars. Finally, SAM calls for enhanced and sustainable funding for school facilities, instructional equipment, and modern technology to provide safe, effective, and future-ready learning environments for all Montana students. Thanks for considering.

Michael Grizzaffi

Zoom link

I would like to watch this meeting through the Zoom link option. Thank you.

Jamie Marshall

HB153 - Opportunities with the IEEWG

https://docs.legmt.gov/download-ticket?ticketId=55ec2d3d-2525-4cf0-a761-b3d0b442fd88

Cathy Kincheloe

Community Choice Commission Public Comment 6.23

https://docs.legmt.gov/download-ticket?ticketId=ab90b218-9a37-4a49-acfc-ac80fc4c5985

Jamie Marshall

HB153 - Decennial Study Recommendations from Kids' Education Yes (KEY)

Dear School Funding Interim Commission Members - On behalf of the Kids' Education Yes (KEY) Steering Committee, a nonpartisan, volunteer-led, community-based advocacy organization in Great Falls, thank you for your leadership in conducting this vital review of Montana's school funding system. We are writing to share observations from our region and offer considerations as you shape the future of education funding across our state. Attached is a letter outlining KEY recommendations related to expanding funding mechanisms specific to technology, school safety and health insurance, as well as encouraging options to begin laying the groundwork for a more adaptive, innovation-ready funding model for years to come. We appreciate all of your commitment and work, and look forward to engaging in ongoing conversations through the Innovation in Excellent and Education Working Group data collection process.

https://docs.legmt.gov/download-ticket?ticketId=f7815314-1059-46ae-804f-75e88f4c1c79

Gary Lusin

Written testimony to School Study Commission from Gary Lusin

https://docs.legmt.gov/download-ticket?ticketld=cd15d360-661d-427a-81bc-6f62108d3ead



DJ Smetana

Database Administrator, OLIS

MONTANA LEGISLATIVE BRANCH 1301 E 6th Ave, Helena, MT 59601

(406) 444-5564

DJ.Smetana@legmt.gov

From: Rob Watson < samrw@sammt.org>
Sent: Monday, June 23, 2025 3:45 PM

To: McCracken, Pad < Pad. Mccracken@legmt.gov >

Subject: Comments for the SFIC

Hi Pad,

Below is what I thought I submitted. I also know it cuts off at 1000 words I think. Hope this works and thank you for passing this along to the committee.

In preparation for the work of the Legislative School Funding Interim Commission, the School Administrators of Montana (SAM) convened a group of delegates from each of our 6 affiliate subgroups, superintendents, elementary principals, high school principals, county superintendents, special education directors, and technology directors. This assembly of delegates reviewed over 50 various position statements related to the Montana school funding formula. From this process the following priorities were identified.

When considering review or revision of the public school funding formula, SAM urges policymakers to prioritize the following 5 general areas to strengthen Montana's public education system. First, increased funding is needed to recruit and retain qualified teachers and staff, ensuring every student has access to a high-quality education. Second, SAM advocates for a more equitable and adequate school funding formula that reduces reliance on local property taxes and guarantees fair resource distribution across all districts. Third, SAM supports dedicated funding for early childhood education programs, particularly early literacy initiatives, to build a strong foundation for lifelong learning. Fourth, SAM firmly opposes the use of public funds for non-public and homeschool education, emphasizing that only accredited schools should receive taxpayer dollars. Finally, SAM calls for enhanced and sustainable funding for school facilities, instructional equipment, and modern technology to provide safe, effective, and future-ready learning environments for all Montana students.

In addition to the five general priorities, SAM delegates also prioritized specific, recommended changes to the funding formula.

- 1. ANB Funding: Currently the amount that is provided for enrollment of K-8 students is much less than the amount provided by the state for high school students. Fund all students at the same, higher level.
- 2. Employee Health Insurance: Allowance for a permissive levy to cover employee health insurance, much like what is allowed for cities and counties.

- 3. Special Populations: Increased funding for special needs and equity programs: (including but not limited to) Students with disabilities, At-risk students, English language learners, Section 504 students, gifted and talented children, and low income students.
- 4. Unfunded mandates: All federal and state programs are fully funded (no unfunded mandates).
- 5. Infrastructure: Increased funding for modernization of facilities, infrastructure, and technology.
- 6. Activities: Dedicated funding to support student activity programs, extracurricular and student clubs.
- 7. Staffing: Incentivize the retention of licensed educators and all support staff.
- 8. Inflation: A full inflationary adjustment that is not dependent on the passage of a local property tax levy.
- Resources: Efficient and equitable use of public education resources. Thoughtful, not
 mandatory, school district reorganization, where appropriate, as a strategic approach to
 optimize resources, expand educational opportunities, and enhance fiscal responsibility.

We appreciate your time and careful consideration of our school funding formula. We look forward to working with you to analyze our funding process with the hope of creating an equitable and adequate outcome for all Montana public school students.

Rob Watson, Executive Director, School Administrators of Montana

Dear Members of the School Funding Interim Commission:

Thank you for your willingness to serve our state at this critical time in education. I live in Great Falls. My husband and I are small business owners and the parents of three children (ages 15, 13 and 10). All three of our children have attended Great Falls Public Schools since Kindergarten and continue to benefit greatly from the opportunities across grade levels they are experiencing.

I am grateful for the decennial study process our state has in place that allows for an intentional review of school funding. I have had the opportunity to participate in the PTA organization since our oldest began school, and beginning in 2019 have served as chair of Kids' Education Yes (KEY), a volunteer run parent and community education advocacy group in the Great Falls region. The learning and growth I have personally experienced since being involved with KEY has been tremendous as far as coming to better understand the WHY and impact of the current school funding formula, ANB, local control, levy support and the ever-changing needs of students and teachers in any classroom in our state that deserve support and attention.

I appreciate the role that HB153 created for the Innovation and Excellence in Education Working Group, to include a variety of partners and voices. I look forward to learning from the data and processes created, implemented and shared to hear and see the opportunities and vision that SFIC and those participating through the working group will be able to achieve.

Thank you again for your time and commitment to this process. I do believe it will have a positive impact on students, educators and communities across the state.

Sincerely,

Jamie Marshall

2801 26th St S Great Falls, MT 59405 Members of the School Funding Interim Commission,

My name is Cathy Kincheloe, I am the Director of Planning for the Community Choice Schools Commission. As many of you are aware, Community Choice Schools were established in the 2023 legislative session and soon thereafter partially halted in the courts. The Commission is operating under a partial injunction that allows for policy development needed to eventually implement the law. There is no way to determine when there will be a ruling on the case, so the Commission carries on with its work in an effort to prepare the state for access to the Community Choice Schools Act.

The Commission is interested in following the work of the School Funding Interim Commission because, when allowed, Community Choice Schools will be public schools that rely on the state's school funding formula, just as all other traditional public schools do. . As a reminder, the intent of the Community Choice Schools Act is to provide educators with substantial freedom to create new, innovative school options for families and students in exchange for heightened accountability—to the point of potentially closing a Community Choice school if it does not adhere to the goals and terms of its charter contract.

As we heard in the workshop with Dr. Marguerite Roza, best practice in education funding is to allocate funds with a focus on the students— to create a student centered formula. The Commission supports this practice as it is the most impactful at aligning resources with student needs, and, thereby, enhances equity throughout the public system of schools.

I plan to attend your meetings regularly and will be available for questions should they arise during your discussions. Please forgive my absence today, as I had a competing commitment, but I will be online or in-person for the remainder of your meetings.

With great appreciation for your work,

Cathy Kincheloe
Director of Planning
Community Choice Schools Commission

June 13, 2025

To the Members of the Montana School Funding Interim Commission:

On behalf of Kids' Education Yes (KEY), a nonpartisan, community-based advocacy organization led by parents and business leaders in Great Falls, thank you for your leadership in conducting this vital review of Montana's school funding system. We are writing to share observations from our region and offer key recommendations as you shape the future of education funding across our state.

Great Falls is home to Montana's second-largest school district and reflects both the challenges and opportunities embedded in the current funding formula. Our district serves a uniquely diverse student body—including one of Montana's first charter schools, children of military families stationed at Malmstrom Air Force Base, and a significant percentage of Title I and Native American students. While our community strongly supports public education, we face persistent difficulties passing levies due to local tax sensitivities. Like many districts, we rely heavily on a fair and adequate state formula to ensure that all students—regardless of zip code—have the opportunity to reach their full potential, as guaranteed by Article X of the Montana Constitution.

As you consider improvements to the funding model, we urge you to prioritize the following areas:

1. Technology Infrastructure and School Safety

When the current formula was enacted, technology and safety were not the foundational elements of school operations they are today. In the modern educational environment, reliable technology is essential for instruction, administration, and student access. Likewise, school safety is no longer situational—it is a permanent, evolving obligation. Relying on local levies to meet these fundamental needs creates inequity between communities that can pass measures and those that cannot. Every Montana student deserves access to a safe, connected, and modern learning environment.

2. Special Education Funding

The increasing complexity of student needs and the growing shortage of qualified special education professionals require urgent attention. Current funding mechanisms have not kept pace with the actual cost of delivering mandated services, placing unsustainable pressure on general fund budgets. Without adequate resources, districts are forced to make trade-offs that ultimately impact all learners.

3. Health Insurance Cost Relief (MCA 2-9-212)
Under current statute, most political subdivisions in Montana are allowed to levy permissively to offset health insurance increases—yet public school districts are excluded. This discrepancy puts schools at a disadvantage in managing one of their most volatile and escalating costs. Allowing districts the same permissive levy authority as other local governments would help stabilize budgets and protect classroom investments.

Finally, we encourage the Commission to consider longer-term strategies that **begin** laying the groundwork for a more adaptive, innovation-ready funding model. The educational landscape is evolving rapidly, and Montana's funding system must be capable of supporting future-facing solutions, not just legacy operations.

Thank you again for your commitment to Montana's students, families, and educators. We invite you to consider these recommendations as part of a more modern, equitable, and responsive school funding system for the next decade and beyond. We are willing to be involved in ongoing conversations as opportunities present.

Sincerely,

Gerry Jennings

Kids' Education Yes (KEY) Steering Committee
Great Falls, Montana

Beth Leathun

Jame not

Jame Marshall

Fine Almeband

Jame Settle

James Settle

James Steering Committee

James Marshall

1/1/1/1/2

To: School Funding Interim Commission June 23, 2025

From: Gary Lusin

This is Gary Lusin. I have been on the Bozeman School Board since 2005, have served on the MTSBA Board for 13 years, 8 years on the Dean of EHHD Advisory Council, and I have 4 grandchildren in our public schools. This experience has shaped my thoughts about education today.

I am out of town and may or may not be able to join in the meeting on June 23rd, so I am providing written comment.

Relative to the June 23, 2025 Agenda I have the following comments.

- Confirming the facilitator for the working group and commission I hope NCEE will be the
 facilitator, and that Janice Case is the facilitator. My experience with NCEE and Janice has been
 very good and they would be an excellent choice to facilitate meetings about our system of
 education.
- 2. Working Group Road Shows, participants including all key education stakeholders—I feel it is critical at this time to get as much information from actual teachers, administrators, parents, and students from different size schools and from the different grade bands from all over the state. In addition getting information from the Educator Prep Programs around the state would be very beneficial, as well as including various business leaders.

If it is possible having a process that is structured and organized and which can allow districts from all parts of the state to discuss specific questions identified by the facilitator to begin the process of analyzing our system of education. To be clear, our system is not broken but there are several parts that need review and updating to meet the demands today, and into the future, within in our classrooms and buildings today. These meetings may not need the facilitator to be present but certainly provide specific topics for discussion.

Having broad participation from many key education stakeholders is critical to establish the correct vision and direction we, the people, would like our system to go. Funding a well and high functioning system is essential if we want all our scores and outcomes to be better.

3. <u>Facilitator</u> – This is a key component of a successful effort, especially with the short time period this process is occurring. Having the facilitator gather information and develop key questions that can be discussed and addressed, in a consistent manner, and which can be provided to any and all districts or regions that gather to provide input to the Commission. I am confident that teachers, administrators, trustees, parents, students, Educator Prep Program representatives, and business leaders from around the state would be very engaged in such a process and that good meetings could occur in this short time frame.

Thank you for your consideration of these suggestions. My intent is simply to assure we get good feedback from on the ground individuals that are experiencing our system of education today. That information is essential for all of us to understand how we, the people, can <u>"establish a system of education which will develop the full educational potential of each person".</u> And from that we can fund a more productive and innovative system of education.